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	Expedition/Project/ Conference Title:
	
iGEM Giant Jamboree

	
Travel Dates:
	
8 – 17 November 2017

	
Location:
	
Boston, Massachusetts, USA

	
Group member(s):
	
Teri Cheng, Ted Leung, Jack Suitor

	
Aims:
	
To attend the iGEM annual conference, and to present the results of our synthetic biology project.

	


	

	
OUTCOME (not less than 300 words):-



The International Genetically Engineered Machine Competition (iGEM) is a worldwide synthetic biology competition, held annually in Boston, USA where teams from around the world participate. Over the summer, each team develops a project that applies the principles of synthetic biology to solve a real-world problem. In November, all the teams meet at the annual conference to present the results of their project, and to compete for prizes.

We were members of the University of Edinburgh's undergraduate team, supervised by Prof. Christopher French and Dr. Louise Horsfall. Our project focused on the problem researchers face when they were using site-specific recombinases to perform genetic engineering, which are very powerful tools to delete a gene in a specific time and tissue. However, not only are the choices limited, but they are also poorly characterized. Thus, we developed a site-specific recombinase toolkit and demonstrated its utility. We were very grateful to our supervisors, for their support throughout the entire project. 

In the jamboree, we presented our project in a twenty-minute talk, which was followed up by questions from five judges. In addition to this, we also had three days of poster session where we answered questions from other participants (including undergraduate and postgraduate students, academic and non-academic researchers, as well as social scientists). We also attended numerous presentations and post sessions of other teams, where we exchanged ideas with other students. All in all, it was a unique experience, where we further extended our knowledge in synthetic biology, and learned to appreciate the power of synthetic biology. In the end, we were awarded the gold medal status and were nominated for the best project in measurement. 

We would like to thank the university for awarding us the James Rennie Bequest travel fund, which allowed us to travel to Boston to attend the Giant Jamboree.
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